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Dear Parents/ Carers,
Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Teachers’ Choice’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Year R
	Marcel W

Tate ST
	Kobie G

Harper J
	Layla P

Qizhi C
	Leon S

Leon G
	Lewis M

Kate L
	Jaden W

Bella R

	Year 1
	Darcy W
Charlie P
	George W

Hope K
	Harold O
Oliver W
	Theo BW
Isabelle P
	Olive F
Aden C
	Rupert Q

Freya C

	Year 2
	Chloe O
Rory B
	Oliver M
Callie T
	Arthur C
Oliver A
	Heidi J
Amber C
	Emilia C
Christian P
	Alexander C
Vincent H

	Year 3 
	Thomas V

Eleanor H
	Charlie H

Rosie R
	Alice M
Emily B
	Joey WS
Jesse S
	Jude P
Noel P
	Ava P
Sophie L

	Year 4
	Molly M
Theo P
	Sophie T
Rodrigo C
	Evelyn T
Isaac C
	Caine E
Elijah F
	Tommy N
Miya E
	Sadie F
Connor F

	Year 5
	Curtis T

Theo L
	Reuben C

Ellen G
	Quincy C

Reece S
	Isabella S

Florence S
	Jacob J

Ethan P
	Seth PG
Niamh B

	Year 6
	Colin M
Isla S
	Alfie L
Ella O
	Tyler B
Theo S
	Oscar S
Amari-Leigh C
	Ellie K
Daisy S
	Olivia C
Ruby F

	Walliams
	603
	Rowling
	975

	Dahl
	744
	Cowell
	599


Winning House for the half term is Rowling, and Rowling members have been able to come to school today in their own clothes.

Half Term and Holiday Dates
School is now closed for one week, re-opening on Monday 28th October. Please note that this may not match with other schools’ half term breaks.
The school holiday and term dates for 2025/2026 as well as this current year are both available on the school website, Parental Information tab. Click here to go to the page.

Half Term Activities

As usual there will be lots of activities available to children during the forthcoming half term, including an autumn term Tech Club at Culcheth High School. Details of out of school activities can be found on the school website at Lowton West PS Out of School Activities 

Friends Association Halloween Competition

The Friends Association is running a colouring competition for Halloween. Entry forms have been sent out, and if your child wants to take part you should pay their entry fee of £1.00 on SchoolMoney. Payments should be made online, and entries submitted before 9:30am on Monday 28th October. Thank you.
School Diary Dates
The list of dates for your diaries – including Christmas events – will be sent home very soon, once two dates have been finalised.
Reporting Absence from School

We politely request that notifications of sickness absence from school should be made either by School Spider ('Report Absence' from the Spider main menu) or by voicemail on the absence line 01942 724865, selecting number 1 from the menu options. Please leave your child's name and class, and the illness symptoms/reason for the absence. If you are unable to communicate in this way, please send an e-mail to school.
Emails to the school office may be used to attach evidence of medical appointments.

Planned absences for other reasons, e.g. holidays, should be reported as far in advance as possible on the school's Leave of Absence Request obtainable from the 'Useful Forms' section of the school website by clicking here. Thank you.
Parent Helpers on School Trips
If you would be interested in helping out on school trips – either in your child’s class or any other classes – please email your full name and contact telephone number to the school office at enquiries@admin.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk Mention your child’s name and class in the subject line. Your name will be added to a list, and you will be contacted in due course with a view to arranging DBS clearance (used to be known as Police clearance). Please be aware that this may not happen immediately.
Book Fair

Mr Rigby has organised a book fair for the children in school, during the school days of 6th and 7th November. You will have received a School Spider message with further details on how to go about ordering books, after your children have had opportunity to make a ‘wish list’.
Year 6 Football
In an attempt to make up for sessions missed because of poor weather, Mr Copley will run one more Year 6 Football Club on Monday after half term, 28th October, until 4:30pm.
Year 6 High School Applications
The closing date for applications to high school is 31st October. We have been asked to remind eleven families to make their applications before the closing date. Thank you.
Year 2 Pirate Day

Year 2 really enjoyed their 'Swashbuckling Pirate Day' on Friday. They played pirate games and activities, completed 'pirate maths tasks', sang sea shanties and uttered lots of 'oooing' and arrrhhhhing'! Thank you so much to our very inventive and supportive parents for making this day wonderful with the costumes and accessories!

Year 5 and Year 6 Cinema Club
On Monday, Years 5 and 6 were treated to a screening of Hotel Transylvania (PG). The children all seemed to enjoy the social experience. Thank you to the Friends Association and to school staff for organising and supervising the event.
Year 6 Robinwood Trip
All deposits for the Year 6 Robinwood trip should be paid by October 25th please, so that we can make a firm booking with the Robinwood Centre. Thank you.

School Trip Payments
All parents please be aware that school trips may be paid for in instalments to suit your own family budget, as long as final payments are made by the published deadline. In SchoolMoney you should simply click or tap onto the amount to be able to overwrite it with your chosen instalment amount.
Flu Vaccinations

Flu vaccinations which were scheduled for 3rd October had to be postponed because of IntraHealth staff sickness. Vaccinations are now due to take place on Tuesday 5th November, and the online eConsent link has been reopened for parents to say ‘yes’ or ‘no’. The link to follow is: https://nhsImms.azurewebsites.net/session/b126ebb4 and this should be completed before midnight on 29th October. 
ASDA Cashpot

Please remember to sign up on your ASDA app for the ‘Cashpot for Schools’ initiative. All you have to do is opt in through the ASDA Rewards app, choose our primary school, and shop and scan in store or shop online at Asda.com between 2nd September and 30th November 2024. It costs nothing to parents and earns cash for our school every time you shop and scan your app.

School Dinners
The first week back after half term week (week commencing Monday 28th October) it will be ‘Week 1’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 

Out of School Achievements
Sadie F from Class 9 walked 6km on Saturday last, in the Claire House Children’s Hospice Lantern Walk, to raise money to help seriously and terminally ill children. She walked in honour of Daniel Dodd, a truly inspirational boy and family friend who valiantly lost his long battle against cancer in April. Sadie has raised £260 so far. If you would like the link to donate, please contact the school office.
Maisie-Grace A from Class 8 has achieved her levels 5, 6 and 7 in Gymnastics at Tumbles this week. Well done Maisie-Grace.

Warren H from Class 12 passed his Stage 6 in swimming this week and has begun his Stage 7. Well done Warren.

After School Clubs
	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Year 6
	Football Club
	Monday 28th October
	4:30pm
	Classroom doors


Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
